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Israeli Defense Forces
IDF Spokesperson Unit
International Organizations Desk

Tel: 972-3-6080220
Fax: 972-3-6080343
 26                       January               2006
Nimrod Amzalek
B'Tselem
Re: Your inquiry to the IDF Spokesperson

Your inquiry regarding the procedures for crossing the Jordan Valley checkpoints was received in our office on 19 January 2006. Our reply is as follows:

At the existing crossings between the Jordan Valley and the area of Judea and Samaria, Palestinians holding a DCO permit, a permit to work in the Jordan Valley, or humanitarian cases are allowed to pass.

As regards the crossings mentioned in your inquiry, at the present time:

First, I should mention that there are no inspection points (permanent, temporary, or otherwise) at the 'Ujah Control Tower, as mentioned in your letter, or in the area in which a point was marked in the map attached to your inquiry.

At the al-Nu'eima (Old Noam) inspection point, there are no fixed procedures for persons who are permitted to cross, but when the location is staffed, only security checks are made. These checks are done in accordance with the procedures in place at the time, and in accordance with the security situation.

Tayasir and Hamra (Beka'ot) – Jordan Valley residents are authorized to pass the checkpoint with presentation of their identity card, except in the case of merchants who are transporting non-humanitarian goods, who must obtain a permit for their vehicle. Residents of Judea and Samaria are allowed to cross if they have DCO permits. These crossings are staffed from 4:00 A.M. to 10:00 P.M., and are open for pedestrians and transport vehicles. 
Yitav – residents of al-'Ujah only have to show their identity cards if they wish to cross, while other residents of Judea and Samaria must also obtain a DCO permit. The crossing is staffed twenty-four hours a day, and is open for pedestrians and transport vehicles. 
Other than the above, there are no restrictions on persons wanting to pass through these crossings.

There is no specific procedure for landowners who are not Jordan Valley residents; they are allowed to cross, like the general population of Judea and Samaria, if they have obtained a permit from the DCO in their area of residence, in accordance with the relevant procedures.

Palestinians who are caught in the Jordan Valley without a permit are handed over to the [Israel] Police.

The status of the Jordan Valley from the perspective of the Israeli authorities is a political issue. Therefore, we refer you to the Ministry of Justice.

Sincerely,

Head,   International   Organizations Desk

IDF                 Spokesperson               Unit 
(Translated by B'Tselem)
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